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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Gardening will be the topic that starts off February meeting topics.  We will also celebrate Scout Sunday at both St. Pius and St. Barnabas this month.  The ever popular electronics friendly Winter Freeze campout rolls around the weekend of the 14th and our Eagle Scouts are ready to serve up some great meals for the troop.  Venture Crew 243 will have their annual pancake breakfast fund raiser on February 15th to which everyone is invited for all you can eat pancakes with a single serving of bacon or sausage links for only $5.  We wrap up the month with the normal leadership meetings and our February Court of Honor during which we will install new troop leadership.

Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

February 4th, 7:00 – Troop meeting with a topic of gardening.  The service patrol is Tiki. 

February 11th, 7:00 PM – Patrol meeting again with the topic of gardening.  There is no service patrol.

February 18th, 7:00 PM – No troop meeting because of Ash Wednesday.
February 25th – Court of Honor - Please bring food to the Court of Honor based on the scout’s last name, B through H are asked to bring a drink while, J through Z are asked to bring a dessert. 

New Committee Leadership – After serving Troop in so many ways, Tom Kennedy is going to relinquish his role as the Troop 243 Committee Chair.  While he will continue to serve on the committee as a committee member, he is transitioning his chairmanship duties to Tom Doyle.  Tom comes to us with a lot of experience in the Cub Scout world including the chairmanship of a pack committee.  We thank Tom Kennedy so much for his commitment as chair and ongoing commitment as a member and we welcome Tom Doyle as he transitions from a committee member to the chair!
First Aid Merit Badge  - February 7th, we will host a First Aid Merit Badge class from 9:00AM – 12:00PM.  Since there will not be a Merit Badge University this year, attending offerings like this is more important than ever.  All scouts in need of this merit badge are encouraged to attend.  

Scout Sunday – Scout Sunday will be celebrated at both St. Pius and St. Barnabas this year.  It will be on Feb 8th at St Pius’ 11:30 Mass and St. Barnabas on February 22nd at the 11:00 Mass.  Please contact the appropriate person for participation in the Masses. We will need readers, servers, Eucharistic ministers and hospitality ministers.  Please contact us SOON!  For St Barnabas contact Gwan Cox at 396-3893 or gwc23@insightbb.com. For St Pius contact Marci Early at 296-2152 maearly24@gmail.com.  Regardless of from which parish you come, please come to both masses.  Nice clean Class A uniforms are requested for the celebrations at both St. Pius and St. Barnabas.  Both parishes play a large part in supporting our programs.  Thank you in advance.
Winter Freeze Camp Out – Calling interested Eagle Scouts!!  During the weekend of February 14th we will hold our annual winter freeze.  As in previous years we gratefully welcome back some of our Eagle Scouts to cook the delicious meals.  Chris Sharon will once again lead the merry band of Eagles with Cullen Bilyeu pulling together the crew. Contact Cullen if you would like to help. 

Flower Sale – Calling all flower sale customers!  If you are interested in amazing troop 243 flowers, now is the time to contact your scout.  We kicked off the sale at the end of January and are accepting orders through April 15th.  

Troop Leadership Meetings – The PLC will be held on February 22nd.  The Adult leadership meetings will be held Monday evening, February 23rd.  The ASMs will meet from 7:00- 8:00 and the committee will meet from 8:00 – 9:00.  

Fun! 
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Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








